

Dear Mr. Remmington,

I should like to register an objection to the proposed lopping of 3 remaining oak trees in Oakhill Avenue.

The street, and adjoining streets, have lost considerable tree cover. Oaks are the most beneficial trees for biodiversity and to lop them by 30% increases the risk of infection and harm to these important trees. Of particular concern is the proposal for works to the veteran oak. The trees are greatly needed to help counterbalance the excessive amount of hard surface at this end of Oakhill Avenue. It is important that impacts on biodiversity and green corridors are taken into account when considering applications to trees in this area, which is important for bats, owls and other wildlife.

I apologise for the late submission, but the tree plan and report were not uploaded onto the website and I was waiting for this before writing.

Yours sincerely,

Nancy Mayo 12A Hollycroft Avenue NW3 7QL